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DECEMBER 2011 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer

As always, December is a busy month for everyone, at home and at school.  We have already sent home our calendar of events.
Thanks

· A huge thanks to Mrs Imrie, (parent), who donated the lovely big Christmas Tree which you would see in The Street area if you were at the PTA Fayre or you will have the opportunity to see it if you are attending any of our events over the next few weeks.  It was very generous of Mrs Imrie and we really appreciate it.

· Many thanks to the PTA who organised the Christmas Fayre on Saturday.  Lots of hard work takes place preparing for an event like this, in addition to the hours PTA representatives spend in school on the day of the Fayre.  Money raised benefits all pupils.  I know they would welcome your help at future events.  
The PTA will let parents know how much was raised from the Christmas Fayre.  The sum of £750 was raised from the recent school discos.

· Following the recent visit of the Tempest photographer to school, we have received a cheque for the sum of £1,916.60 by way of commission.  This is a tremendous amount of money and I am sure you will agree the photographs were of a very high standard.

· The recent Rag Bag collection was also very successful and a cheque towards the Eco Fund has been banked for the sum of £395.00.

· Thank you for your kind donations towards Kilts for Kids Day, when children were invited to wear a piece of tartan.  The sum of £504.96 was raised and this will be sent to Children 1st, the organising charity.

· [image: image1.wmf]Thanks also to parents who helped with the Book Fayre.  This help is really appreciated!  We will be in a position to purchase books to the value of £2,920.93 through the commission raised.
Congratulations

· Following success at interview, we welcome Karen Brennan who has joined the office staff covering the secondment of Heather Paton.
· Abbie Magowan P6.22 and Amy Inglis P3.12 were both winners in the Wholefoods Market healthy plates competition as part of the recent East Renfrewshire Council Food Festival.  The winning designs have been printed onto plates that are being displayed in the new Wholefoods Market store.
A second copy of each winning plate will be gifted to the school.  Well done Abbie and Amy.

· The Levern Valley Community Brass Band were successful at the Scottish Youth Brass Band Championships last weekend in Perth.  They gained a well deserved Silver Award.  Amy McNicol P6.22 plays with this band.
· Success for Kyle Wilson P6.23, a winner in the Glasgow South 2011 Story Writing competition, judged by Tracy McVeigh, Chief Reporter, The Observer, who commented:

Kyle’s story was especially well put together and the story really flowed.  The magic trident was a great image and his Captain Skunk Beard was a brilliant character.

Tracy McVeigh also commented:

I’d really like to give an extra special mention to Mearns Primary School pupils who really pulled out the stops and produced some outstanding work.  Especially well done to Laurissa Jackson, Iona Ferguson, Andrew Brown and Hannah Shields.

· Well done to Rory Sanderson P6.24 who has achieved all 33 Cub Scout Activity Badges.  This considerable achievement was noted by the Chief Commissioner for Scotland at the recent AGM held in the City Chambers.
· Cross Country Achievements
At the Giffnock North Cross Country Races on 27 November, Mearns Pupils achieved fantastic results:

· P7 Girls’ Team: Erin Wallace, Lauren Saxby and Emily Crusher won the cup for being placed as overall first team in the P7 Girls’ Race.
· Erin Wallace also won the individual gold medal in the P7 Girls’ Race.
· Clare Wallace won the individual gold medal in the P5 Girls’ Race.

· There were three individual silver medals won by: Robbie Walker – P7 Boys’ Race; Lauren Saxby – P7 Girls’ Race and Owen Vinter – P6 Boys’ Race.

· A bronze medal was won by Euan Chalmers in the P5 Boys’ Race.

· Also, well done to P6 Boys’ Team – Owen Vinter, Keir Sanderson and Ben Hodgson, who were placed second overall in their event and to the P5 Girls’ Team – Clare Wallace, Rachel Aitken and Zoe Wilson who were placed overall third in their event.
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Well done to all the competitors who took part in the event.  Thanks again to Mrs Wallace, Mrs Jamieson and Mrs Chalmers for their hard work with this event.  They mentioned that the children looked smart in the running vests, which were provided by the PTA.
· Citizen of the Month Award – December – awarded to:
· Kirsten Burningham, Amy McNicol, Riha Panesar and Casey Williamson, all P6.22, who paid £10 for a stall at the PTA Christmas Fayre and made £100.26.  The money is being donated to Cancer Research and Children in Need.  The girls also want the school to have £20.  We will try to think of something as enterprising as they have done.  They certainly used their talents and thought of others, showing good citizenship.

-
Beth Curran P5.17 for helping in the Learning Centre during lunchtime.
Car Park

Once again, we ask parents to park safely and with consideration for others.  Everybody cannot leave the car park at once or we have gridlock.  A concerned parent spoke to me this week about a car parked on the zebra crossing.  This could endanger the life of a child as this should be a safe place where they cross, rather than go round cars to get to safety.  I was also concerned on Saturday to see cars parked on the yellow box marking at the front door of the school.  This area is for emergency use.  If the Fire Service needed to attend the school they would be prevented from parking and would see this as a safety issue.
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We do not keep cash in the school office.  Please ensure that you have change for the cashless catering machine or, better still, pay online.  You can do this through our school website or go to:  www.eastrenfrewshire.gov.uk.  Open the tab marked Pay for Council Services and click on School Payments.  
Information Home – Medical Issues

After Christmas, the office will use a new system for recording visits to the medical room.  We will continue to inform parents about head bumps in homework diaries.  All children will be issued with a preprinted small form, indicating the reason for their visit to the medical room.
Arrangements

Could I ask parents to ensure their children know ‘going home’ arrangements?  We understand that there may be an emergency when arrangements need to be changed at the last minute, but we have an increasing number of calls to the office between 2.30pm and 3pm, asking for messages to be given to children.  Not all of our office staff work full time and relaying so many last minute arrangements can be difficult.
Consultation Response

Last month we asked about information from school.  Thank you for your responses.
We asked:

Do you feel you receive enough information from school?

· 100% Yes by parents who responded.

Comments: fully informed 
very informed
 newsletter is very informative

       kept up to date
 newsletter keeps me informed

Would you like to see other information included in the newsletter?

· All parents who responded said ‘No’ except 2 parents who responded ‘Yes’ but have not put a comment.  We will follow these up individually.

It was also very helpful to have your response to the information sessions you would like and we can address this over the following months.

We hope to see many parents in school at our Christmas events and we hope parents who celebrate Christmas enjoy this festival.  Parents are welcome to attend the Nativity Service (Nursery - P3) which will be held on Tuesday, 20 December at 9.30am and also the Christmas Service (P4 – P7) on Wednesday, 21 December, also at 9.30am.  A collection will be taken at both these services and donated to charities, chosen by the Pupil Council.

To other parents, we hope you have quality time with family friends over the holidays.  School closes on Thursday, 22 December at 2.30pm and reopens on Monday, 9 January 2012 at 9am.

Yours sincerely

Ann Macbeth

Head Teacher

www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk/mearns
Consultation
This month we are looking for:

Parent Council
Still needed for the Parent Council are:
One parent from the following stages: Nursery, P1, P6 and P7

If you would be happy to be a member of the Parent Council (all parents are members of the Parent Forum), please add your name and return this page to the school office.

Name ……………………………………………………………….

Child’s Class …………………………………………………..

School Uniform Consultation

We are looking for some parents who would be happy to attend a group to discuss school uniform.  Leaflets have previously been sent home from ERC.  Following this consultation, points raised will be taken back to the Parent Council and will also be included in a future newsletter to give all parents the opportunity to give their views.  

If you would like to be part of a consultation group on school uniform, please fill in the section below and return this page to the school office.

Name ……………………………………………………………………………..        Child’s Class ……………………..

Preferred time*:

 Morning 
………….





Afternoon 
……………
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Evening 
……………

*Please tick as appropriate.






